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Dear parents and carers,

Welcome to year one! This booklet is intended to give parents an overview of the year 1 teaching programme, timetable and routines.  Your child will need your support to familiarise themselves with the new routines when they begin in September so please read this booklet carefully!  We will continue to work on a topic based approach to lessons, encouraging increased interest and purpose within the children’s learning. The children will progress to working independently at their own pace, with plenty of opportunities to choose their own learning.   Further information about the curriculum can be found on our website in the curriculum section.
 

Reading
Please try to listen to your child read every day for 10 minutes or more and update your child’s reading record book each time you hear them. On the front of your child’s reading record it will state when their book will be changed, please try to ensure they have completed their book by that day so that we can change it.  Your child will be reminded to put their books in a basket for changing but if reading records are not signed books cannot be changed. Furthermore, please ensure your child’s reading book and record are in school every day so we can hear your child read as often as possible. 

Assessment
Each term the children’s progress is assessed and will be communicated at parents’ evenings. These assessments are used to inform the children’s learning. Children will work towards completing the foundation stage profiles before being assessed against the age related expectations. At the end of the year children will complete the national year one phonics test and the results will be communicated to you. 
 
Dress Code
A reminder that only a watch and stud earrings may be worn for school— this is for the safety of all children. We also ask that all children come to school wearing school shoes. Please ensure that all of your child’s uniform, including their coat, is clearly named. Please could you also ensure that hair is tied up in a bobble.
PE
We ask that your child has a named PE kit (both indoor & outdoor) in school every day. Earrings have to be removed or taped for PE.  
1LW – Wednesday (outdoor) and Thursday (indoor)
1SC – Monday (indoor) and Wednesday (outdoor)
Written homework
Thursday - Homework given out every week.
Monday -   Homework to be returned.

 

Your child will be given one piece of homework each week. Parents/carers are asked to help their children with their homework each week and to sign it at the bottom. It is anticipated that no written homework should last more than 30 minutes but if your child appears to be struggling, please feel free to come and see us or write a note at the bottom of the homework. At times we may give an additional piece of homework related to the topic work if appropriate.

 

Topics for this year
We have planned to cover the following topics this year:

· Autumn term — What’s Around Us and Toys
· Spring term— Food Glorious Food and The Rainbow Fish
· Summer term — Hospitals and A Country Study - UK
Note, however, that these may sometimes change due to world events and the interests the children show.

Parental Involvement
We are always looking for extra help with reading, so if you have any time available to help in school, your support would be much appreciated! We promise to explain any tasks to you beforehand so that you can enjoy your volunteering and be of maximum benefit to the children.

  

If you wish to discuss anything or have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the year 1 staff Miss Carney (1SC) and Miss Walsh or Mrs Longworth (1LW). We are also very lucky to have the following teaching assistants who will also work alongside your children and will be happy to help with any questions you may have: Mrs Bell and Mrs Grosscurth.
We look forward to working with you and your child over the coming year.
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